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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 6, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT
State

Government Relations staff has learned that Senator Alarcon has pulled SB 18 from consideration at the April 17, Senate Transportation Committee.  SB 18 is now a two-year bill.

Senator Alarcon attended last night’s League of Cities monthly meeting to address the League’s consideration of an oppose position on SB 18.  The Senator reported that he did not expect the bill to pass and that he will not advance the legislation.  The Senator further reported that the bill was introduced as a way to get the MTA Board of Directors to pay more attention to improving bus service.  

League staff had recommended an oppose position and members commented that they were prepared to oppose the bill but as a courtesy to the Senator, the League deferred action on SB 18.

At the same meeting, both Frank Roberts (North County Sector) and Beatrice Proo (Southeast/Long Beach Sector) were confirmed by the City Selection Committee for terms on the MTA Board of Directors.  Candidates for the Southwest Sector seat formerly held by Gardena City Council Member James Cragin, will be considered at the next League meeting in May.
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